

IndianaStateUSBC.org

August 2022

Welcome to the new season!

With the new 2022-2023 season beginning, the Indiana State USBC Board of Directors hopes that you have enjoyed your summer with the summer leagues, striking the ball on the golf course, camping, spending time with your family, and keeping cool in this heat!

Association Managers... Please be sure to update your WinLabs with new officers and information changes. This is the information used by the Indiana State Office to communicate important information.

Thank you AJ for the years of leadership!



Former President Alice J. (AJ) Hacker opted to step away from her bowling position and responsibilities to relax and enjoy life on the home front. You will be missed as well as your leadership and bowling knowledge. Relax and enjoy life!

Welcome President Kendall!

We now welcome William Kendall, Sr., as President of the Indiana State USBC Board of

In this Newsletter—

- Vacant Board Positions
- Jamboree
- USBC Info
- Appointments & Elections
- 2022-23 Tournament Changes
- 2022 Calendar
- Scholarship Recipients
- Luise LesserScholarship Trny
- District Challenge
- State Mixed
- State Tournaments

Directors. Bill has worked through the chairs as he learned all the facets of the events/services being offered by our Indiana State USBC, and he is excited to take on his new role as our elected president. Bill has retired from his work as a Shift Supervisor at the



Dept. of Corrections, and is a member of the Anderson USBC. We look forward to working with President Kendall this 2022-23 bowling season! Click here for additional background information.

What's New?

Positions Open on the Indiana State Board
The Indiana State USBC has openings for <u>District 1 Director</u> and for the <u>North West Regional Director</u>. The application with detailed information of responsibilities and

Indiana State Jamboree

expectations are outlined here.

The Indiana State Jamboree has been scheduled for October 14-16, 2022, in District 1, which is Brandywine USBC, Franklin USBC, Gr Hamilton USBC, Indy USBC, and Lebanon USBC. The Wyndham Indianapolis West, 2544 Executive Dr., Indianapolis, will be the hosting hotel with Royal Pin Expo as the hosting center for the Blind-Draw Doubles. The Shiners Live Band will provide the entertainment Saturday evening from 7-11 pm with music ranging from the 60-70's to country rock.

Room Group Rates and password for the blocked rooms reservations for Jamboree participants should be available after August 18. They will be posted online on the <u>Jamboree link</u>.

Mr. Mike Larsen, USBC Senior Director Associations and Membership Operations, will be the Keynote Speaker for the 2022 Jamboree. A USBC BVL Representative will also be attending this year's activities.

Additional detailed information will become available very soon and will be sent via postal

- State Districts
- Quick Links



State Contacts

Officers

President

Bill Kendall (765) 610-9354

1st V President & Women's Trny Mgr, Mixed Tournament Mgr, & Luise Lesser Scholarship Trny Mgr

<u>Lynda Isaacs</u> (765) 994-5124

2nd V President

<u>Dale Bennington</u> (765) 721-0354

3rd V President Technology Mgr Jerry Grochowski (219) 742-6192

District Directors (DD)
District Director 1
Vacant

District Director 2
Social Media Coordinator
Justin Hauser

(614) 634-1790

District Director 3
Donna Dennie
(574) 527-7110

District Director 4

mail to the local association managers, email to local presidents and association managers, and will be posted on the State website, lndianaStateUSBC.org.

Do you want to be included in the *Jamboree Book*? Great way to advertise a planned event in your district or local association and to support the State Jamboree. Ad costs are \$25 for ½ page, \$50 for ½ page, and \$75 for a full-page ad. Get your ad(s) to Dee Johnson, 3616 Candy Lane, Kokomo 46902-4416 or via email to--

dee.johnson@IndianaStateUSBC.org
by September 23—that is not very far away!

If you do not have an ad put together or no one to do it, call or send Dee your information and she will try to get it for you if it's sent in a timely manner so that you can approve it before publishing.

To donate a basket to the Jamboree, please contact Corky Koch to let him know who it will be from and how many you or your district will be donating.

USBC News

- Effective August 1—National Membership fees are now \$15.
- USBC launched its Tiered Center Certification. USBC will go into a center, certify the lanes for three years with a \$30 fee (\$10 per year) for each lane.

New with Indiana State USBC

New District 3 Director—Donna Dennie

Donna Dennie of Warsaw is new to the Indiana State USBC Board of Directors, but she is not a stranger to Board responsibilities. She served on the WBA Board for several years and has served on numerous of its State Committees.



Kim Davis (260) 693-6161

District Director 5
Women's Trny Asst Mgr
Jenni Ferguson
(765) 635-0723

District Director 6
Webmaster
Dee Johnson
(765) 453-6193

District Director 7
Open Trny Manager
Trainee
Charles "Chip" Rott
(317) 416-4587

District Director 8
Paul LeMond
(812) 630-1718

District Director 9
Mike McPherson
(812) 723-4123

Regional Directors (RD)
North West RD--Vacant

South West RD & Pepsi Championship Trny Mgr <u>Tiffany Friars</u> (765) 720-3576

South East RD & Youth Open Asst Trny Mgr Adult/Youth Trny Mgr Corky Koch (317) 796-0015

North East RD Mikayla Schram (260) 212-3085

Board Elections—2022 Annual Meeting:

- William Kendall, Sr., President
- Lynda Isaacs, 1st Vice President
- Dale Bennington, 2nd Vice President
- Jerry Grochowski, 3rd Vice President
- Kim Davis, Director #4
- Jenni Ferguson, Director #5
- Michael McPherson, Director #9
- Justin Hauser, North West Regional Director

Changes with State Tournaments Leadership

New... Tournament Manager for the Indiana State Mixed Championship is Lynda Isaacs, 1st Vice President of the Indiana State USBC.

Lynda is also the new Tournament Manager for the Indiana State Luise Lesser Memorial Scholarship Tournament being held this season on *August 21*.

For the Open Championship Tournament, Rick Schultz will return to train Charles "Chip" Rott as the Tournament Manager.



Chip is the Indiana State District 7 Director, lives in Terre Haute, and works as Station Manager for FedEx. He has been on the Indy USBC Board of Directors from 2012-2018 and has been the Indy Open Tournament Director since 2014 to present.

Angie Kendall will remain as the Assistant Tournament Manager.

Calendar

The <u>State 2022-23 Calendar of Events</u> is available online. Please use this calendar when planning your events. If you plan your events on an already scheduled event, you take the chance of your members not participating in yours or not being represented by your local association at the State events. Please try to plan accordingly.

Association Office

Association Manager

Brian Nunning

(812) 629-0352

Asst Assn Mgr

Rick Schultz

(937) 621-1252

Additional Staff

Youth Tournament Mgr Masters & Queens Mgr

Brian Petrey

317-498-3698

Scratch Trnys Mgr--

Jeff Circle

317-440-7562

IS Senior Masters

IS Scratch Classic

IS Masters

IS Queens

Senior Trny Mgr

Tony Peterson 765-430-9176

QUICK LINKS

Indiana State USBC
Indiana State Bylaws
State Hall of Fame
Members
State Past Presidents
Calendar

2022 Scholarship Recipients

The Indiana State Scholarship Committee announced the recipients for the 2022 season. They received five applicants, but only four had the completed paperwork. Also, they reported that there were only male applicants and no female applicants; consequently, all four were awarded a State Scholarship.



Jackson Clark
Jasper
Star of Tomorrow
Recipient



Damon A. Earle
Sullivan
IS USBC Performance
Recipient



Joseph D. Belovich Huntington 2022 Scholarship Recipient



Bailey P. Moore Walkerton 2022 Scholarship Recipient

Luise Lesser Scholarship Tournament

The 2022-23 Luise Lesser Memorial/ Scholarship Tournament will be at Western Bowl, 6441 West Washington, Indianapolis. It will be held on August 21, 2022. Contact is

Lynda Isaacs, Tournament Manager

<u>Lynda.Isaacs@IndianaStateUSBC.org</u>

765/994-5124

Indiana State District Challenge

The <u>Indiana State District Challenge</u> dates have been scheduled for October 2, 2022, is being hosted by District 5, and will be held at Munsee Lanes. Go to the link above for additional information as it becomes available. Get your teams together and bring that honor home to your home association and district!

Jenni Ferguson, Tournament Manager Jenni.Ferguson@IndianaStateUSBC.org 765/994-5124

2022-23 Mixed Championship

The <u>Indiana State Mixed Championship</u> dates have been scheduled for October 22-23 and 29-30, 2022, with Squads at 12:30 pm and 3:30 pm on Saturday and on Sunday at 9:00 am and 1:00 pm. It will be held at Myers Sport Bowl in Logansport. Details and Entry Form will be posted on the website on the "Tournaments" tab as they become available.

Lynda Isaacs, Tournament Manager
Lynda.Isaacs@IndianaStateUSBC.org
765/994-5124

2022-23 Tournament Sites--All entries will be available soon.

Indiana State Mixed Championship

Myers Sport Bowl | Logansport

Indiana State Open Championship

40 Bowl | Richmond

Indiana State Youth Championship

Terre Haute Bowling Center and Vigo Bowl | Terre Haute

Indiana State Seniors Championship

Villa Lanes | Decatur

Indiana State Women's Championship

Mike Aulby's Arrowhead Bowl | Lafayette

Indiana State Youth Pepsi Championship

Strike Force Lanes | Greenfield

Scratch Tournaments

Indiana Seniors Masters

Hindel Bowl | Indianapolis

Indiana Scratch Classic

Mike Aulby's Arrowhead Bowl | Lafayette

Indiana Masters

Championship Lanes | Anderson

Indiana Queens

Championship Lanes | Anderson

Indiana

State

Districts





Mission Statement

Promote the Sport of Bowling by Providing Programs, Events and Services to the USBC Associations and USBC members in the State of Indiana.

Indiana State USBC Vision Statement

The vision of the Indiana State USBC is to provide Leadership Opportunities and Quality Services that will enhance Bowling Experiences, Stimulate Growth and prepare its members for the Future of the Sport.

Find Out More









Copyright © 2022 Indiana State USBC, All rights reserved.

You are receiving this email because of your affiliation with USBC and/or Indiana State USBC

Our mailing address is:

Indiana State USBC 2755 Lake Pine Path Apt 223 Saint Joseph, MI 49085-9267

Add us to your address book

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe from this list</u>.

